 MINUTES
Wellman golf course commitee Meeting

Wednesday, March 15, 2023
City Hall

12:00 p.m.

MEMBERS PRESENT:
Councilman Gary Arthur
MEMBERS ABSENT:

Mayor Johnny Hanna
Councilman Jamie Altman

Mr. John Prosser, City Attorney

CITY STAFF PRESENT:
Ms. Holly Swann, City Administrator 
OTHER ATTENDANCE:
Coby Sheppard, GC Superintendent




Nick Dunleavy & Travis Anderson, DTE (Via Zoom)




Bryce Swanson, Reese Jones (via phone)

CALL TO ORDER: Ms. Swann called the meeting to order at 12:03 p.m. 

REVIEW AND MOTION OF MINUTES:   A motion to approve the minutes of the March 1, 2023, was made by Councilman Arthurs. 
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann asked for Superintendent update. 
Mr. Shepard began by giving updates on his plans to get the course ready to open and that it all depends on the weather at this point. Ms. Swann asked if it would be able to open May 1st.  Mr. Shepard stated it should be very close.  
REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann asked Mr. Dunleavy for a clubhouse management and beverage license update.  Mr. Dunleavy stated that he had posted the job opening on the PGA website and had a few leads mostly, from very far away. He also asked the committee if the knew someone that could sell range balls. Councilman Arthurs stated he would ask around and Mr. Dunleavy stated he could also post on the Facebook page. 

Regarding the food and beverage, he stated that he had talked to two local business owners about running the food and beverage. (Adlynn’s Sandwich shop and Mama D’s). He stated they were having issues with staffing and it seems to be the consensus of the area in general, but will meet with them in the next week to discuss further ideas. He then stated it may be better to try doing it in house food and beverage as” we had discussed before”.  Councilman Arthurs offered to contact the person that was previously in discussion about running the snack bar. Mr. Dunleavy stated that would be great. 
Mr. Dunleavy then stated he had been in touch with East Coast marketing and Ben Hunt with Golf Cards so we are included on those for advertising when we pin down an opening date. We then discussed the golf rack rates and founding membership cost that had been given out previously. 
Giving and update on the beverage license Mr. Dunleavy stated there had to be a designated person listed on the license that was local. Ms. Swann state she would be the contact it necessary.

REPORT OF AGENDA ITEMS:  Ms. Swann then stated the banquet hall renovations were complete with the exception of lights and a deep cleaning. She then stated the water had been reconnected to the clubhouse. She then sated that she had received quotes for the cart shed for the building at $54,000 and is still waiting on the cost of foundation and then ask approval from City Council.   
With that said she asked the committee to reconvene on March 29th at noon. 

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no other business, Ms. Swann asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilman Arthurs made the motion and the meeting was adjourned at 12:24.  
Respectfully submitted,

Holly Swann, City Administrator 
